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Government Hill Community Council 
Resolution Regarding the ADOTPF 2024 Seward-Glenn PEL 

Resolution 2024-002 
 
WHEREAS the Government Hill community is directly affected by the changes as set forth in the linking the 
Seward and Glenn highways as presented at our March 21, 2024, meeting; and 

 
WHEREAS the proposed plans potentially reroute the ingress and egress to the Don Young Port of Alaska 
affecting the Port, Ship Creek area, the A-C Couplet bridge, and the Eastside of Government Hill; and 

 
WHEREAS it is premature to evaluate alternatives because the PEL does not include any modeling to show the 
effects of the different alternatives on other roads. Each of the different alternatives will affect traffic along the 
"A-C Couplet", "I St-L St Couplet/Minnesota", 15th Avenue, Bragaw, Lake Otis, as well as Muldoon Road, and 
Boniface Parkway, which are outside of the "Study Area". Many of these alternatives may prove not to be 
"feasible" because of adverse impacts to other transportation corridors; and 

 
WHEREAS Government Hill's Richardson Vista Apartments was purchased by a private outside entity and 
renamed North Pointe Apartments about 15 years ago. Twenty years ago, Panoramic View Apartments (270 
units) and North Pointe Apartments (411 units) combined represented the most densely populated residential 
housing in the state. These two complexes were and may still be the densest section 8 housing in Alaska. This is 
likely a fact of which many highway planners and engineers working on project design are/were unaware; and 

 
WHEREAS any new port access routes must include full amenities for nonmotorized users. The low income 
residents here who are living in a federally defined food desert USDA ERS - Documentation, as well as our 
residents who opt for non-motorized commuting between Government Hill and downtown, use the pedestrian 
sidewalks and bike lanes to access to groceries and services not available in our neighborhood. If a new port 
access route is deemed for commercial use only, then federal funds that would have been allocated for non 
motorized corridors need to be used to construct SAFE separated pathways into and out of the Government Hill 
neighborhood along existing roads and bridges; and 

 
WHEREAS a fundamental flaw with the PEL is that costs are not evaluated. The costs of any of these 
alternatives are like or larger than all the rest of the current yearly AMATS projects. Costs such as buying and 
demolishing housing and businesses, dealing with the hazardous materials in the Merrill Field Landfill, digging 
the depressed roadways, or building viaducts over wetlands are not considered. Since the Muni and the State do 
not have a "magic pot" of money, the real world requires that we balance new projects with repair and 
maintenance needs while being fiscally constrained; and 
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